 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

April 4, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss 

Paul Benis
  Donald Hayward
 
William Higgins 
Vincent Grady
David Ragion 

Maureen Brennan
Also: Chief Ed Richards
Public Comment
Mr. Gary Young spoke, his statement is attached to the minutes.  
The minutes of the March 7, 2019 were read aloud by William Higgins.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Nominations were opened for Commissioner positions:
For the 3 positions of 3 year terms:  
 Nomination for David Ragion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Vincent Grady


 Nomination for Scott Prentiss by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Donald Hayward 


 Nomination for William Higgins by Paul Benis, 2nd by Vincent Grady 

For the 1 position of 2 year term:
 
Nomination for William Moran by William Higgins, 2nd by Vincent Grady 
For the 1 position of 1 year term:


 Nomination for John Alexander by Derek Chapin, 2nd by Lisa Ellis


 Nomination for Patrick Droney by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis 


 Nomination for James McDonald by Scott Prentiss, 2nd by Vincent Grady

President Prentiss stated a an election vote will need to be held for the 1 year position due to the number of candidates in May.
The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice votes. 

The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed for December, January, February and March.  Vice President Vincent Grady asked why the report was missing some information.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski was in attendance to answer and the Chief stated it had to do with the automation he had been working on.   Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  President Scott Prentiss asked about Engine 12 status of repairs to aerial.  Vice President Vincent Grady asked about status of repairs to the Duty Officer vehicle.  Chief Richards had reported that both are back in service.   Motion by Donald Hayward, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Old Business
President Scott Prentiss discussed the new website draft is set up.  President Prentiss also stated he had recommended some changes after review. 
New Business
Chief Richards reported that a meeting will be held on April 15, 2019 to discuss some possible changes to the Fire Protection water supply charges which the Town pays and the Districts paying the charges.  Chief Richards recommends Commissioners attend this meeting.  The meeting begins at 5:00 p.m.
President Scott Prentiss was approached by Engine 6 Committee to find a timeline to when a meeting would be scheduled for possible vote of purchase.  President Prentiss stated that June would be the earliest. 

President Scott Prentiss made a motion to approve the amended Post-Retirement agreement for the Chief and the Deputy Chief, 2nd by Paul Benis.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Motion by President Scott Prentiss to allow members, retired members and commissioners to participate in the Partnership II Post 65 Supplemental coverage plan at 100% copay, Motion by Vincent Grady , 2nd by Paul Benis to approve the plan as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

President Scott Prentiss opened discussion about proposed budgets from the budget workshop. 

Motion by William Higgins, 2nd by Vice President Vincent Grady to approve the proposed 2019-2020 Budget of $3,358,000.00 with a mill rate of 3.4 to be presented to the tax payers at the annual meeting.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

David Ragion stated a Human Resources Committee meeting needs to be scheduled in the very near future. 

Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 p.m. motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
Clerk-Treasurer
